

JANUARY 2022

ST. BONAVENTURE CATHOLIC ELEMENTARY SCHOOL



May God grant us 12 months of health, 52 weeks of happiness,

And 365 days of hope and joy!

IN-SCHOOL COVID-19 ROUTINES:



Thank you so much for ensuring safety for all as you have your child arrive at

school <u>on time</u> and enter through <u>their appropriate</u> <u>door</u>, as hallway movement is restricted within the school. Please continue the great work of having them come to school <u>prepared</u> for the day ahead; homework, lunches, water bottles, masks, and plans on how to get home.

Please screen your children daily and send only healthy students to school.



January is often a very cold month. Please send your children to school with clothing warm enough to

be outside at -20 Celsius as we use -20 as our guideline between sending children outside or having indoor breaks. We have a couple of extra jackets here if your child does not have one and the expense of purchasing one is too much.

Covid Case Response During the Holidays

As we head into the Christmas break, Edmonton Catholic Schools is committed to keeping our families in the know about COVID-19 cases. We understand this information is important as you plan and prepare for the holidays. Alberta Health Services has assured us it will continue to notify our Division of the cases involving students or staff who were infectious while at school even after the final day of classes on December 17. We will share this information on the COVID-19 Notifications page on our website. This means if AHS determines there was a potential exposure at our school, the school's name, the cohort, and the date that the case was reported to us will be listed. We will also include the guidance and recommendations from AHS about monitoring your child for any COVID-19 symptoms. The website is updated every weekday around 5 pm, excluding holidays.

REMEMBER THAT CLASSES
RESUME ON **TUESDAY**,
JANUARY 4, 2022.
HAPPY NEW YEAR!!

Contact: St. Bonaventure Elementary School, 3004 139 AVE. Edmonton, AB T5Y 1R9 780-476-7257 email: www.stbonaventure.ecsd.net

Phone: